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The Commission's 2010 Progress Report on Kosovo confirmed the challenges in this area, but also noted some progress. For instance, following the adoption of the law on the establishment of the department of forensic medicine, the Kosovo Office of Missing Persons and Forensics (OMPF) has been transferred to the Department of Forensic Medicine (DFM) allowing for greater efficiency. Since EULEX began working with DFM, 271 field operations have been conducted, resulting in the remains of 166 missing persons being returned to their families. 
EULEX is also assisting DFM management and leadership in improving its operations. EULEX has taken the step of jointly designing a training programme with the aim of increasing the skills and expertise of DFM staff in the area of forensic research into missing persons. 
The lack of information on potential burial sites remains the main obstacle to progress. It is therefore critical to improve the methodological prospects of determining the fate of the missing persons with accurate information regarding possible burials. The DFM is now dealing with the most challenging cases, where remains may be well hidden in Kosovo and beyond.

Commission supports the International Committee of the Red-Cross, which chairs the Kosovo-Serbia working group on missing persons. The Commission has proposed Kosovo allocate funds under the EU's IPA programme to carry out excavation activities. 

